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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:00pm.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the November 14, 2010 meeting minutes, Mike S. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Website update/Webmaster position/discussion – Nancy gave the board an update about the new website, the domain name of sodervilleblaine.org has been purchased, she has met with John Eichten from TST Media who is our main contact at the Sporty NGIN website we will be using; John has spent time already creating our new website by taking information from our current website; Nancy explained that John said he was surprised by the fact that we have forms on our website and he is not sure if he will be able to transfer all of those and Nancy will push to make that happen; the website is in the set up stage now and Greg and Mike have been able to see it and Nancy will show it to the rest of the board when it has more information to see; then there was discussion about the colors that we want the website to have on it and the logo and what name we want on the website, just Soderville or Soderville Blaine; Nancy said we have to have an official company name; Brian wants to keep the name Soderville Athletic Association, Don thinks that if they come to Soderville website they must know what they are looking up;  Jim said all the important links we set up will draw them to our website; so if we keep it Soderville Athletic Association and not add Blaine but we say something about the serving communities we serve that may sound the best; Tom said that he doesn’t want to send a bad message to East Bethel City Council if we say we are just serving Blaine High School;  so we will keep it as Soderville Athletic Association and keep logo and same colors on website.  
Registration fees – Mike said at the last meeting he had brought a report on financials that he needed input on how to cut expenses in each area of SAA if we don’t want to raise fees and he did not hear back from anyone and Jim and Chris just gave him the traveling budget tonight before the meeting; this will now make it difficult for us to determine if we should keep fees the same or raise them for 2011; Mike L. said that if we are going to keep Tournament Baseball then we would have to increase it by $100 per player according to the numbers he has and Brian said he is going to have to cut costs so he will talk to Mike about that later; for Town Ball Brian B. thinks we can bring the budget costs down and Brian will get that to Mike before January 1 – and in-house fastpitch is not using all of its funds so there is nothing different that needs to be done there, Dale B. said they do need some more equipment but there is always a budget for that so unless he is spending something we don’t know about and Dale said just that he wants to offer sliding pads for the girls so they don’t have to chase around for those; Mike said for traveling fastpitch they said there would have to be an increase in fees or SAA will suffer a loss of funds for the year and  Chris V. said that he read all the minutes from the past meetings saying that traveling is in charge of their own checkbook and other minutes saying that the $40 fundraiser fees are supposed to be going to field improvements for all and that traveling is paying most of their field improvements; according to Chris he thinks fastpitch is definitely giving enough back to SAA and their tournaments bring in a lot of concessions and he knows he is new to this but he read through it all and it was decided in the past that the concessions profits and the $40 fundraiser fee would cover the costs of what traveling should be giving back to SAA; Greg said that he is right on with everything that he said and Greg but that really we don’t make a ton of money on concessions like some think and Greg brought up the gate fees and that traveling is taking those so we have to take a look at it as the whole picture;  Brian talked about that there was never any assessment on what traveling is using of our supporting services and there has not been an assessment ever done and we have to work towards that; Greg said that he is working with BATBA and what they would pay for us to run their program so they can just worry about coaching and running tournaments and they are planning to pay $5000 back to SAA for that just to use as a comparison; Chris is looking at offering to take the concessions on themselves and not have SAA run them so they can see what kind of profit they can make; Greg said that SAA is in the hole because of fastpitch; Tom D. is asking what the reluctance is to fastpitch for paying their part and Jim D. answered back on that saying there is not a reluctance they are just looking at making sure they are paying fairly; Greg talked about the sign out front and who paid for that and it was discussed that there are many operation expenses that keep SAA going like building rent, Nancy’s salary, insurance on the players so we have to take all that into account; Mike L. said we need to raise our fees somewhere if we are not going to suffer a loss for 2011 and that he does not want the in-house baseball players to have to pay for the traveling softball players; Chris said he was just doing his diligence as a new board member and just starting doing this in reading the old minutes and wanting what was decided on in the past to be followed and he wants to find a number we agree with; Brian said that there was an annual meeting 2 years ago and that they agreed that fastpitch was going to have their own checkbook then but that we would have to keep looking at the costs;  he said that it is $8 per child to pay for just the insurance and the cost of the building and such so there is a lot to look at; Jim just said to remember that they pay for their own trophies and that Mike is charging traveling for the trophies on his financial; so it was decided that there needs to be a meeting aside from the board meeting to discuss what traveling should be doing with their fees and contributing toward the operations of SAA so they will meet on that (Mike Laciskey, Greg Zimmer, Chris Vogel and Jim Doyle and other interested parties); Tom D. asked what would happen if we keep fees the same and Mike said we could be down about $6000 on the year. They will get back to us by January 10 with any changes or updates to that. But for now it was discussed to raise general fees for all of SAA by $5 per player since we can expect the cost of things we purchase this year to have increased.  Greg Z. made a motion to raise fees $5 for 2011, Tom D. seconded the motion, motion approved. 
MYAS Tournament – MYAS wants to know if we want to hold a tournament and what age group per Greg Z., We have to decide this so they can get the information on the MYAS website in time for the teams to register; Dale asked what our choices are for an age group and Greg said it could be any but we would base it on fields that we have; Greg would like a 13U A level tournament; so we would have to see if SAA teams wants to compete as they would be playing higher level teams possibly; Tom D. thinks we need to host as least one and maybe 2 considering our financial numbers and we could offer a stipend for whoever runs it; Brian thinks it would be good to have it based on what age we have tournament teams; Brian said we do have access to fields at Blaine High School and Dale thinks it would be tough to have a tournament at various locations; Greg would like to do 13U, 15U and 16U; it could only be 6 teams at a tournament for 15U and 16U and maybe about 10 at 13U; So it was decided that we will host a tournament for 13U-16U on Saturday, May 21st – Sunday May 22nd and City fields and other various fields, Tom D. made the motion to approve this, Maria C. seconded, motion approved.  Tom D. is in charge of that tournament.
Rick Fanning - Greg introduced Rick as the clinics coordinator and his first year doing this position was for 2010.  Rick said he tried some new things last year and based on that he wants to keep that pretty consistent. Mark Hamburger may not be available for the pitching clinic so Brian said maybe there is an alternative to look at this year; Don suggested Jeff Dainty since he is well known around here but Rick said last year everything was volunteer driven so he may ask Mark Sonaglia as he has played a high level of ball and coached for SAA; the whole idea is to try and help the kids by working with good coaches but not professionals; Rick will have a pitching clinic in January and in Feb and March he would like to do hitting and throwing; last year he did Slammin’ Sundays and he would like to shift that to Saturday’s this year and he will ask Nancy when the building is available; with the throwing he would look into every Wed. at RMS just get them throwing in March and April; getting some of the first time coaches in here would be good too and last year we talked more about rules and he wants to look into talking to them more about how to run a good practice; last year we had a day camp with about 50 kids and many volunteer coaches were there to help and so he is planning to have it April 30 this year; he will try to get some donations from area businesses again; Rick thinks it would be a good idea for player development  that coaches could check out a DVD and we could have a library for them; Jim said there is a good one that parents could watch too on how to act appropriately at the field;  Rick thinks he can find some DVD’s for under $200 so Tom D. makes a motion for Rick to spend up to $200 on training materials, Greg Z. seconded that motion, motion approved.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – Teri is still planning to be our main concessions purchaser and Nancy will be hiring someone to open and close the Ham Lake stands.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Maria talked to Jeff from Forest Lake and they play with Scandia, Lino Lake, Wyoming and others and they play a modified pitch;  they would love to play us but it would be those communities so we discussed that at least the farthest is about 30 minutes; Chris talked about playing c league traveling for the 10U and 12U too and that is another possibility if the Forest Lake idea does not work out; Don B. thinks that would be a better option; there is not a lot of c teams out there for them to play traveling against; so we talked about if they play Forest Lake would that take those girls backward since they pitch differently but Maria responded that Forest Lake said they would be fine with us continuing to pitch the same way.   So both options will still be looking into with Forest Lake being the main one.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – no report
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – not present
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – they would like to have a tournament for the 8U in-house girls this year; they would play for an hour and there will be coaches umpiring it and then they would have clinics with the 14U and older girls; they are trying to get the 8U girls having more fun; they will have face painting and stuff to make it a lot of fun for them; it will be a one day tournament; the traveling players would all be giving back to that younger age group; they would charge $100 or $150 per team so that is a great deal for the kids; they would run a great tournament for them.  Chris also said the traveling board positions are all complete and they are ready to go for the season; Greg Z. said he was at their last meeting and was impressed by all the volunteers and what they have set up there; he said usually they have about 10 or 11 teams for the season and they are expecting the same for this year; they are still looking for someone for Niki’s position as treasurer.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – nothing new is going on with that, just still many meetings about the same issues; Greg will tell the board when something is final; BALL is still trying to form another association down there and it ties in a lot with BSLPA so he is not sure where they are going with it; we are still saying one association is the best and Greg said we are still going forward and inviting all kids to come here and play rec baseball with us.
Field/Game Scheduling – McArthur – not present
Equipment – Braden N. – not present
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike said we received a donation of $975 from Symantec Corporation through one of our volunteer coaches so that is great and he and Nancy worked together to find uncleared transactions from the past and get those amounts back into our financials; we are expecting a $8000 net profit this year and we should consider what we want to set aside and if we want to put anything in capital improvement; Greg said we would like to buy our own building and that is a long term goal but nothing is written down; Don wants to know if we are serious about buying a new building or is it just a pipe dream; Jim thinks we should really get a 3 and 5 year plan as an association and that could include the building and where we want to go and stuff like that; Don says the long term of it and with possibly bringing in other kids we really need to expand; it was decided that Greg, Brian, Don and Jim will be on a committee called the Long Term Planning Committee to see what direction SAA wants to go and get some ideas going and some goals in place; it makes us a stronger organization per Jim by having that in place.  Mike wants to transfer $5000 to the Capital Improvement Fund from the General Fund so he made a motion to have Nancy make that transfer, Tom D. seconded, motion approved.   The motion also included transfer out of concessions an amount to leave $5000 in concessions.
Fundraising – Braden – Nancy gave an update that Jon from Impact is working on our fundraiser card and so far just has some of the same vendors resigned that we had last year.  Nancy gave him some new ideas for the card but Jon said they are vendors that are very difficult to get (Tavern, Chipolte, Noodles and Company). Don B. suggested Route 65 so Nancy will add that one to Jon’s list, Mike Stone will talk to the VFW and Don will talk to Ham Lake Lanes and talk to the owners as we would still like to get them on the card too.
Tournament Ball – Braden – not present
Town Ball – Braden – Brian introduced Terry Olson and Jake Olson (his son) as part of the Town Ball team that will be forming with the SAA Town Ball team; he said they talked to Metro Minny about having the Ham Lake Freeze team they are part of  join Soderville and figure out a name and such later; Terry said he has been with SAA for 25 years or so and the Town Ball team and the company he worked for will give him $1000 and give his son $1000 because he works there also, he said they can play as many games as they want; last year he negotiated with Nowthen as they have a field out there that no one is using and they charge him $10 and he mows the field; he will try to secure that field and he will continue to mow it if we want him to and he could maybe get it for the 17U/19U to lay there also; it is a very nice and new field; Brian just wanted the board to meet Terry; Terry said that any age group can play on this team; they are putting together a team and it will be nice to have a team with an experienced coach and some veteran players by combining with the Freeze; so Brian will put together a budget; Don is questioning providing equipment for the adult teams as he feels most adults pay for their own equipment and Brian said they would not be buying their gloves just the same equipment they purchase for the rest of SAA; Nancy pointed out that when she has received donations from other companies in the past for coaches putting in volunteer hours (like Xcel Energy and Symantec) that the volunteer and Nancy have to agree that this money will not be put directly toward just that volunteers team and that all other donation amounts go toward SAA as a whole and are not ear marked toward a particular team; Terry replied that his company allows him to check off where that money should go to;  Greg thanked them for coming in and that it is a great opportunity to start this team.
Uniforms – Singh – not present – Nancy said he is still getting bids and deciding who we will order from.
Photos – Nelson – no report
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Facebook – Nancy worked with Corinne Olson on getting SAA set up with a Facebook page so we can post any news on there that we want.
Field requests/Tournament Dates – Nancy needs to get field requests in to Ham Lake and East Bethel soon so she asked everyone to look over the tournament schedule she printed out.  She will add the May 21-22 for the MYAS tournament at City and May 22 at Lion’s Park for the one day 8U tournament.  April 30 will be the Day Camp per Rick Fanning so she will add that also.
Xcel Energy Donation Increase – Nancy reported that the donation made by Xcel Energy in Mike Nelson’s name for volunteering will be increasing to $1,000 this year so that is great.  
Sign Contract – Mike Stone will be approaching businesses to try to get more banners on our fields this year.  Nancy typed up a new contract and gave Mike copies to use.
Signs in snow banks – Greg wants to know if we want the signs printed again that we have used in the past that go in the snow banks; we could put a lot of them in the Blaine area so those kids realize they can play in Soderville; it was decided that we would have 25 signs made up for this purpose and to spend about $250; Greg Z. makes motion to purchase advertising signs for $250, Don B. seconded the motion, motion approved.
Old Business – 
Merger update – already discussed above
Board member terms – to be discussed at a future meeting
East Bethel fields – Greg has talked to Steve Voss and others from East Bethel and our stance is that we refuse to pay those fees and our letter we sent out is getting a lot of talk and maybe with the new council we will have better luck being heard; Jack Davis from the City was not very happy with the letter we sent out though; we offered to take that money and put it into the fields and that is still what we want to do to ensure the money is being spent appropriately; we used to have a lease and we paid about $2000 to use the outlying fields and it would be nice to get something like that in writing again so we don’t have to revisit this issue every year.  For now we are leaving it in the hands of the community to contact the City hall and we will plan to pay the fees if no action is taken.
Other 
The next meeting is set for January 16, 2010 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Tom D., Mike Stone seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 10:00pm.

